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           EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda

Sunday April 12, 2015

Saville Community Sports Center

U of A South Campus, Classroom # 1, 8:30 pm

ATTENDANCE:

Chad Bowie, President





Lynn Hyska, Treasurer





Darlene Anstice, Secretary & Sherwood Park





Shaun Pope, Executive Director





Donna Haggstrom, NE





Paul Looker, St. Albert





Andy Rivet, St. Albert





Jason Hackman, Parkland





Lynn Hallson, SW





Al Lee, SW





Chris Billings, Beaumont






Jeanette Spencer, SE





Leo Mangano, EBOA

REGRETS:

Carr Miceli, Vice President 

Brian Anstice, Commissioner





Derek DeKlerk, Leduc





Serge Froment/Mark Mathias, Morinville




Brad Coleman, NW
1. Call to Order Welcome @ 8:31pm

1.1. Welcome to Leo Mangano from EBOA

2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes

2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday November 16, 2014
2.1.1. MOTION to accept previous minutes made by Paul Looker  / 2nd by Al Lee / motion carried

3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. MOTION to approve agenda made by Al Lee / 2nd by Lynn Hyska / motion carried

4. Agenda Items
4.1. EBOA
4.1.1. Leo Mangano spoke of the 2014-2015 season.  Leo has discussed that their Association is putting a greater effort into their younger officials.  Leo advised that EBOA’s Education Team is out more often offering mentorship with greater emphasis on development especially at the grass roots levels of officiating.  More emphasis will be to cater to younger Officials unlike in the past where they catered more to the higher-level Officials.  Leo commented that any extra funding that EBOA has will go to development.  No doubt that the sport of basketball has definitely grown with more need for Officials.  There were (7) Officials clinics this year.  Leo reported that far more Officials are joining the EBOA.  

4.1.2. Jeanette Spencer led discussion with Leo in regards to possibly EBOA paying officials bulk and not cash at each game.  This would save each Zone having to ensure Coaches take exact cash to their games.  

4.1.2.1. Leo advised that he would explore this option with EBOA.  EYBA is the only program that EBOA deals with that currently pays Officials exact cash at each game.   

4.1.3. Two modifications that EYBA has issues with in regards to EBOA is that some Officials tend to call; these concerns were passed onto Leo to advise his EBOA membership:

4.1.3.1.  At the SCSC, some Officials tend to call the long (black) three-point line.  All of our EYBA leagues play with the gray, closer 3-point line.  

4.1.3.2. Some Officials need to be advised that EYBA allow any color of undergarment under uniforms. 

4.2. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
4.2.1. Chad spoke with regards to the B provincials.  When in Edmonton, the teams that played in B provincials coming out of Calgary, were the 3rd place finisher in ‘A’ division and were allowed by Basketball Alberta to go into the B provincials.  This year it was announced about Calgary’s tiering system; being ‘A’ division consists of top 1-5 becoming a top ‘A’ tier and bottom 6-10 becoming bottom ‘A’ tier.  EYBA does not do the same tiering system, which makes things more difficult when it comes to Alberta Youth Provincials.  All teams within CMBA have players that are selected by tiering process, not just ‘A’ teams.  

4.2.2. Chris Billings commented that he would like to see community ‘Celebration of Basketball’ tournament locally for teams at the B, C, D, etc., levels and only send ‘A’ teams to BA Youth Provincials.  This will be tabled and put onto the next meeting agenda.

4.3. EYBA/EBA November Tournament

4.3.1. This will be organized again for the weekend of Friday-Saturday, November 13th-14th, 2015 at the SCSC.

4.3.2. Possibly we try to implement a Bantam & Midget tournament for this year, and not just Midget as in 2014.
4.4. Coaches / Volunteers Awards

4.4.1. EYBA did not pick the award winners yet.

4.4.2. Chad asked that each Zone select their Coach(es) of the Year, EYBA will make final selections and awards will be presented at the September (2015) meeting.

4.4.3. It was announced that Rick Nisbet of SW and Rick Stanley of St. Albert were both given a Global Edmonton MVP award recently.  Chad Bowie commented that this information should be posted onto the EYBA website.
5. Adjournment @ 9:30pm

5.1. MOTION to adjourn meeting made by Al  Lee / 2nd by Paul Looker 
